
Eureka Township 
Board Meeting 
December 8, 1980 

 
Meeting called to order by Chairman Smith. 
 
All present. 

 
Minutes of the November meeting and the treasurer report were accepted as read.  
 
The new mayor of Farmington Robert Stegmier came to talk about the proposed Senior 

Citizen’s building in Farmington.  They are asking surrounding townships for aid in 
getting a loan and were asking for $750.00 from each.  Zweber made a motion to act on 
the pledge at the January meeting, seconded by Johnson.  All were in favor. 
 

Bills were presented Zweber made a motion to pay Rother bill. Dakota County Highway 
Department bill and Mc Cluskey’s bill were held over. 
Smith reported he had purchased errors and omissions insurance from M.S.I. Insurance 
Company.  

Johnson made a motion to pay the bill for the Castle Rock School maintenance, Smith 
seconded, carried. 
 
Gene Malecha asked for a permit to build a 44 x 96 pole barn and storage shed.  Johnson 

made a motion to grant same without P.C.A. approval.  Seconded by Kadlec.  Vote 4-1, 
Zweber objecting. 
 
John Sauber’s request for a 40 x 40 addition to his pole shed was o.k.ed on a motion by 

Johnson seconded by Sauber, approved. 5-0 
 
Jin Topp reported on the Castle Rock School since the J.C.’s took over the care of same. 
 

No action on the bridge damage.  Lawyer did not have enough information. 
 
Smith reported that one house in Eureka Estates was built on an expired permit and one 
without a permit.  Our lawyer is checking with the county to see about prosecuting.  

Smith volunteered to check with the building inspector as to his duties. 
 
Johnson reported on the Township Officer Meeting at Marshan. 
 

Zweber reported on the public wetlands meeting.  He will go to the meeting December 11 
at the Vo Tech School held by the D.N.R. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:45. 

 
 
 



 


